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Upcoming Events  

¶ November 6th ðFun fly and 

Night Fly 

¶ November 28th ðLA JETS Fall 

2010 

¶ December 12th ðToys for Tots 

We need volunteers for each of these 
events! Remember, your participation 
brings with it credit toward the year 
end raffle!  

Michael Lipsey  
Newsletter Editor  

 
Welcome to the October Newsletter! 

 

This monthôs meeting is extremely im-
portant! We will be having nominations 

for various Board positions that are 
opening up. 

The following positions are open for 
nominations: 

 
President 

Vice President 

Treasurer 
Media Director 

Membership Director 
Public Relations 

Event Director 
Web Master 

Program Director 
Hospitality Director 

Field Manager 

Helicopter Director 
 

There is a great deal of opportunity to 
get involved in a leadership role in the 

club and I encourage you to think 
about who you want to nominate for 

these positions or if you are interested 
in filling one of them yourself. Nomina-

tions are this month and the election 
will be at the November meeting.  
 

We have some events coming, on 
November 6th is a club fun fly and 

night fly. On November 28th we have 
the next installment of LA Jets and 

finally on December 12th we have the 

Toys for Tots event. 
 

These events are going to be a great 
time but we need volunteers for them 

so please doðVolunteer! 
 

One of the things I have been excited 
about recently are the developments 

of electric power plants and the ófuelô 
they provide for smaller models. A 

model that I saw recently on Hori-

zonôs website is the Habu 32 (shown 
in the picture). It isnôt released yet 

but it is not going to help my budget 
one bit! A turbine is out of reach for 

me but these newer electric ducted 
fan models are well within the aver-

age modelers reach. 
 

The November meeting is already 

going to be an exciting meeting with 
the elections coming up but it will 

also be the annual workerôs raffle so 
check with Bob Smith to make sure 

that you are getting the credit you 
earned this year. If you were a lap 

counter or pylon monitor during the 
last couple of indoor micro helicopter 

events please speak to me. I want to 

make sure you get on Bobôs list for 
helping out with those events.  

 
Chuck Thompson ran the recent Y-Fly 

event which had more than 150 
youngsters present. That attendance 

level is a new record for the three 

year old event. In attendance were Y -
Guides, Princesses, Trail Blazers and 

about 30 Cub Scouts plus many oth-
ers who were not affiliated with any 

particular group. Next year more 

scouts will be invited. To support the 
event we had over 30 volunteers, 10 

R/C Club Trainers, 8 R/C simulators 
and the 150 Sky Streaks and 20 glid-

ers that were provided by the AMA. 
 

The event was covered via video 
which the club will get a copy of. Also 

the Encino Patch published an article 

on the event which can be reached at 
the following link:  

 
http://encino.patch.com/articles/the -

sky-is-the-limit-at-y-fly-2010 
 

Great Job to all involved! 
 

See you at the meeting. 
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YEAR END DRAWING  

November 23rd will feature the year 

end drawing for members that sup-
ported the club this year in events 

and field maintenance activities.  I 
hope to have a report at the Octo-

ber meeting for members to verify 
their activity/credit for 2010.  I al-

ready have an email from a mem-

ber advising me they will not be in 
attendance but they have given me 

their proxy.  If you know you will 
be óunableô to attend the November 

23rd meeting, email me at 

flynbs@socal.rr.com or call me @ 
661-298-2614 and advise me of 

who will select prizes for you.  Of 
course, Iôm available for proxy duty 

if you so wish. 
 

Regards, Bob Smith 
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Treasurerôs Report 
 

As of October 8th, the checking bal-
ance is $ 8,487.85. 

The PAYPAL balance is $2,031.15.   

 
Total funds: $10,519.00 

 
Mike the above info is for the October 

newsletter. 
 

Today's deposits consisted of the fol-
lowing; 

1) 1,227.00 foundation reimburse for 

table tops and pressure washer 
2) 172.00 comprised of $20 member-

ship, $40 shirts, $112 Sept giveaway 
3) 523.00 comprised of $298 BBQ, 

$200 kitty reimburse & $25 member-
ship. 

 
Regards, Bob Smith 

mailto:flynbs@socal.rr.com
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Secretaryôs Report Part I 

Scott Ramos, Secretary  
 
Board Meeting Minutes, September 7, 2010 
 
 
Members Present; Jason Pakfar, Chuck 
Thompson, Scott Ramos, Gary Stevens, 
Mario Sweet, Tony di Leo, Ricc Bieber, Dave 
Sweany, Benny Elkouby, Sam Gengo, Robert 
Burn, Bob Smith 
 
Members Absent; Adam Gelbart, Bert 
Magbanua, Michael Lipsey 
 
 
Jason Pakfar 
Willy asked about the park benches from 
Parks & Recs...  Jason said that it has been 
submitted to the parks for the next year 
budget. 
There is no CD for the 3d Helicopter event 
so we have no choice but to cancel the 
event. 
We will have to make announcements right 
away. Sam will send a flyer to Dave for local 
distribution.  
If there are videos available, Jason can put 
them up on the website.  Jason purchased 
all the parts for the trainers except for 6 
servos.  The total was 418, including 
chargers.  They did not have receivers.  
Jason will check at Smith Brothers.  Cliff did 
3 cards for 2011.  Jason will forward them 
for review.  Next meeting will be nomina-
tions   Jason would like to check back with 
CSUN about their pricing.  The dates availa-
ble are the 4 th 11th and 18th.  The Toys for 
Tots event is on the 12 th, which leaves the 
4th or the 18 th.  The preference will be the 
18th.  There may be a couple of other loca-
tion possible.  We will be asking 25 from the 
members and the club will subsidize the rest.  
We need to recruit a new Helicopter Director 
before the Helicopter area work can contin-
ue.  With the loss of revenue for the cancel-
lation of the 3DHelicopter event, the work 
will be put on hold.  
 
Chuck Thompson 
 We have 2 electric and 2 gas small trainers.  
We are short a wing for one of the electric.  
There are 3 larger gas trainers.  The trans-
mitters that we got for buddy boxes do not 
work with the DX7s.  We need transmitters 
for the y -fly.  If we have radios donated for 
the event, they would be handled by the 
children.  Chuck suggests that we purchase 
4 DX7 transmitters Jason will loan 2 radios.  
We are still short 1 transmitter for master 
and 7 transmitters.  We only need 4 masters 
and 4 buddy boxes because that is the most 
that can fly at 1 time.  Scott will loan 1 and 
Dave will loan 1.  We need 3 more receivers.  
There are no starters.  Robert will donate 1 
starter.  Jason suggests 3 starters, 2 at the 
flight line and 1 in the pits.  The batteries for 
the gas planes need to be checked. 

Bob Tarlou will be the announcer for the 
event.  Mike Brown sent 150 Skystreaks and 
20 gliders.  Chuck needs to find a computer 
system with flight simulator loaded.  Chuck 
asked the Black Sheep with help construct-
ing the rubber band planes, but not heard 
back yet.  We are expecting 120 ï 150 kids.   
Jason has the permits.  Chuck will check for 
the sanctions.  We need to check stock on 
wrist bands.  Jason will do a turbine demo 
and Dave will crash his biplane.  Ricc will be 
doing hot dogs for the concession stand. 
 
The following members are not up this year  
Ben Elkouby, Electric Director 
Dave Sweany, Field Manager 
Scott Ramos, Secretary 
Mario Sweet, Safety Officer 
Tony di Leo, Flight Instructor  
Ricc Bieber, Hospitality Director 
Bob Smith, Treasurer 
Robert Burn, Event Director 
 
 
Scott. Ramos 
Scott asked about the AMA convention.  We 
will deal with it in November.  Chuck has 
received the application.  Jasonôs opinion is 
to do 3 booths or not at all.   
 
Dave Sweany 
Willy, Dave and Benny have completed the 
tables. Willy has made signs for proper use 
of the area.  Today, Dave did some work on 
the bill of materials for the charging station.  
The cost will be about $500.  The work will 
begin soon for the new solar installation.  
Dave will start using the pressure washer 
before events.   
Since Dave took over the position, thereôs a 
lot more work for the field maintenance.  
Willy suggests that we offer some incentives 
to club members for some basic mainte-
nance chores.  Willy suggested we offer 
worker raffle tickets for this help.  
We also need to make a list of tasks that 
need to be done.  Jason reminds us that 
most of the large projects will soon be com-
plete.  This will allow more time for regular 
maintenance.  Willy will work on the list of 
chores.  We may consider to use some other 
incentive besides worker raffle tickets, such 
as BBQ.  We need to develop a field mainte-
nance schedule. 
 
Gary Stevens 
Membership is at 285. 
 
Sam Gengo 
Sam has been working on the 2011 sched-
ule.  Chuck found that the date for the jet 
event in November will need to be corrected 
to the 28 th.    We need to come up with a 
name and date for the March 3D Airplane 
event.  We need to get the dates for the 
black sheep and control line events.  All fun-
flys will have swap meets.  We need to email 
all the other clubs about their schedules to 
prevent further conflicts.  Jason suggests 

adding another electric fun fly event.  The 
electric events are popular.  We need to 
check for holiday conflicts and other park 
events across the street. 
 
Bob Smith 
Checking $6,600 
The foundation will be giving a check to 
$1277.07 
Paypal $2,1959We will be receiving $2000 
from the movie shoot.  
Jason suggests a budget of $2000 for the 
workers raffle. 
We spent $600 for the Micro Heli prizes.  
The board feels this was too much. 
 
Ricc Bieber 
The Station restaurant in Northridge is only 
available in the afternoon.  This will not work 
for the end of year party.  Ricc will continue 
investigating potential locations. 
 
Mario Sweet 
Mario would like to make a sign for the prop-
er procedure for discarding LiPoôs. 
We could use a small device for draining the 
charge. 
Mario will work on getting media coverage 
for the Y-fly. 
 
Tony di Leo 
There are 6 current students. 
 
Robert Burn 
Robert will get together with Jason to go 
down to Parks 
 
Benny Elkouby 
Every event we have, Ben can see that the 
CDs donôt know what needs to be done for 
the event.  Jason suggests an event bin 
which has all the materials for the event.  
We also need to police the pilots at events to 
make sure that all pilots are registered.   
Because of the size of our facility and size of 
the events, it is critical to attend to this.  We 
need to have a couple of people checking.  
Sam said that we need so many people for 
races, we need to establish the number of 
workers are needed to do any event.  Jason 
is concerned with a non AMA and non club 
member having an accident during an event.  
During an event, all areas need to be con-
trolled, and all pilots need to be registered.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:30.  

 

 




